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December 31, 2007

Dear FCERA Retiree: 

Effective with your January 31, 2008 FCERA Retirement Benefit payment, State Street Bank will be responsible for the administration and payment of your monthly pension and related benefit payments.  As a result of this change in payment responsibilities, your next payment will be processed and sent to you by State Street Bank.  Please be assured the gross amount of your monthly benefit will not be affected by this change.

State Street Bank has been providing quality benefit payment services for over thirty years.
We understand that a change of this nature brings up questions.  With this in mind, we will try to address your concerns with the following information:

· Payments will continue to be issued on the same schedule as before, either deposited electronically, or mailed to your home in advance of the payment date. 

· State Street Bank will honor your automatic deposit authorization if you have one in effect.  They will also send you a confirmation notice, referred to as an "advice of deposit", to your home address when the direct deposit is sent to your financial institution.

· For security reasons, State Street Bank mails checks and advices in a plain white envelope with no name on the return address section -- only 1111 H Street, Fresno, CA  93721.

· State Street Bank uses the most current federal and state tax guidelines for determining federal and state taxes to be withheld from monthly payments.  As of December 5, 2007, the Internal Revenue Service has not provided revised tax withholding tables for January 2008.  Please be aware that revised tax withholding tables will be effective in accordance with tax regulations.    Therefore, you may notice that the federal and/or state tax withheld may vary slightly from the amount you had withheld from your previous retirement payment.

· The State Street Bank check format will be slightly different from your current check.  Included in your first State Street Bank payment will be a pamphlet with easy-to-follow instructions informing you how to read your new check stub or automatic deposit advice. 

Please note that any changes in banking, tax withholdings, or address will continue to be processed by FCERA at 1111 H Street, Fresno, CA  93721.

We are confident that the transition to State Street Bank will be a smooth one and we believe this change in administrative responsibilities will continue to provide you with the quality customer service that you deserve.  Please call FCERA at 559.457.0681 if you have any questions.

Sincerely, 
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Roberto L. Peña

Retirement Administrator
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Roberto L. Peña


Retirement Administrator
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